Hamilton High SSC and Governance Team

Meeting Minutes

March 25, 2008

       Members Present:



Members Absent:      

Jim Allured - Principal



Rebekah Mortensen – teacher
Betty Boevers – Chairman



Jim Koester - parent

Mary Kleinvachter – Co-Chair, teacher

Nathan Steele - student
Marc Capralis – Secretary, teacher


Luke Hodlin – student
Debra Nevills – Co-Secretary, classified



Steve Crawford – teacher  




Jennifer Anderson – parent




Niki Guillory - parent






Regina Rizo - student








Agenda Items:

1) Call to Order – The Hamilton School Site Council meeting was called to order at 3:21 P.M. on March 25, 2008.  

2)  Roll Call – Nine members were present including the Chair and Secretary.  Four members were absent.

3) Changes/Additions to the agenda – None.

4) Membership – No changes.

5) Minutes – The minutes from the January 24th 2008 SSC meeting were read and approved as corrected.  Mr. Capralis moved that the format of the minutes of the SSC be based on the guidelines in Robert’s Rules of Order Newly Revised, 10th ed., subject to the bylaws of the SSC.  The motion was adopted after debate.
6) Public Comment – None.
7) Disaster Plan adoption – Jim Allured gave each member a binder of the proposed “Comprehensive School Safety and Disaster Preparedness Plan” for 2008 to read several days before the meeting.  Mr. Allured said that he was aware of many typographical errors in the text and asked the members to point out any errors they had found in the plan.  Jennifer Anderson voiced several objections to procedures described in the disaster plan, and other members pointed out some typographical errors.  Mr. Allured asked the members to continue looking for errors in the plan and turn the corrections in to him by Friday, March 28, 2008.  Mr. Allured asked the council to consider approving the plan “in spirit” pending later corrections.  Niki Guillory moved to approve the School Safety and Disaster Plan “in spirit” pending corrections.  The motion passed.  Mr. Allured said he would not ask us to sign the approval form until all corrections could be made and a copy of the corrected plan given to us to read.  
8) Review spending from the 2007-08 plan – Mr. Allured said that all categorical and non-categorical funds had been frozen as of March 15, 2008.  We will not know next year’s budget until after May 1, 2008. 
9) Library and technological support – Since there is no money to spend at this time, we did not discuss library and technology funding in detail, but Mr. Capralis moved that the council agree to support the library and technology areas when funds become available.  The motion was approved.
10)  Meeting Schedule – The next SSC meeting will be on Thursday, May 1, 2008. 
11) Adjournment – The meeting adjourned at 4:32 P.M. 

